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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
At the last meetings, various planning applications were discussed, and 
these are shown in the minutes of each meeting which are published 
on the Parish Council’s website.    
 
The final snagging works to the play area resurfacing have now been 
completed and works have also now been carried out at the Pavilion, 
with repairs to roofing, guttering etc. and some remedial works inside.  
The Council is hoping to utilise this building more in the future espe-
cially around events on the field etc. 
 
The Platinum Jubilee Celebrations have now been scheduled and you 
will see posters and advertisements for this elsewhere in the News-
letter, around the Village and on social media so please keep a watch 
out for these. 
 
The Council has also successfully bid for some national lottery funding 

and has received funds for some new equipment at the playing fields 

with a zip wire top of the list for installation.  The Parish Council now 

has an ongoing commitment to enhancing the park area for residents.   

Also, for the Summer, the Council is organising holiday clubs for one 

session a week in the Summer holidays at the park.  These will be free 

for local children to attend and further details will be in the next edi-

tion of the Newsletter. 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward are: 

PC 847 Andy Cundell Andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

 
 

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:Andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report 
for March 

 

Crime                                                                                                                                             

There were 38 crimes recorded for February in the Immingham, Habrough and 
Stallingborough area of the NPT.                                               

 These included:  

Three tyres were slashed on a car parked on Stallingborough Road.         

In the area but not necessarily in Stallingborough - 

Ten assaults.                                                                                                                        
Four shop thefts, two with the same named suspect.                                           
Four reports of sending malicious communications.                                           

Three offences of harassment.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an 

Agenda for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s 

website approximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

 

Wednesday 13th April 2022 

Wednesday 11th May 2022 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of these 
times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please leave a 
message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Andrea Nicholls cllranicholls@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  email address to follow shortly 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward Cllrs. 
with any issues as follows:- 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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  Stally Youth Club                
Back at the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our Face-

book for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free Cou-

ple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  
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USED POSTAGE STAMPS FOR CHARITY 

I am still collecting used postage stamps for charity. 

The charity requests that the stamps have 1cm of pa-

per all the way round them please. 

Many thanks, 

Jenny Short 

35, Station Road, Stallingborough 

01472 882136 

Dog Fouling - 

Please would all residents remember not only to bag up their 

dog’s poo, but also to take it home with them and place it in their 

own wheelie bin if a) there is no dog or litter bin or b) they are 

full. 

We are getting repeated complaints, especially on the playing 

field and also on the PROW between Stallingborough and Healing. 

Thank You 

Stallingborough Parish Council 

Please contact the 

Office for any   

party bookings, 

family gatherings 

etc. for the Village 

Hall, which is now 

fully open and op-

erational for 

events. 

Call us on 

07494 577661 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST 

PAUL, STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

At the moment all Church services are suspended, but any 

changes to this will be on our Facebook page or on the no-

tice boards. 

Funerals to be booked via the Undertaker. 

For general enquiries or if you wish to book a wed-

ding, baptism or thanksgiving, please contact the 

Churchwardens  

  

Irene White             Tel: 01472 - 886746 

Marion Moorcroft    Tel: 01472 - 

885072  

15 

The Parish Council has 

been awarded a grant of 

£7,500 from the National 

Lottery Community Fund 

to continue its work 

enhancing the playing 

fields at Stallingborough for the benefit of the local community.    

The funding will go towards a zip-wire on the field and the 

Parish Council is also looking at further equipment going 

forward with this project, including some outdoor keep fit 

equipment for adults etc. 

The Council has now completely refurbished the play area, 

installed the trim trail, refurbished the pavilion and is continuing 

tree planting in the area. 
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Platinum Jubilee Beacon Lighting 

The Parish Council will be taking part in the national Jubilee 

Beacon Lighting to commemorate Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee 

Celebrations. 

The big day is Thursday 2nd June 2022 and the beacons will all be 

lit at the same time, across the country, at 9.45 pm.  There will 

be a piper on hand to mark this historic occasion and a special 

commemorative book and certificate will record Stallingborough 

Village as taking part in the event. 

The event is a 40’s style themed event and details are shown 

above and there will be more information on posters in the 

village, in the village hall and on social media.  

Do come along and join in this fun event.   
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The Friends of Stallingborough Church  
April 2022 

 

It was really encouraging to see so many folks give their support at the 
jumble sale held on Saturday 26th February. A special thanks to the la-
dies who provided the tea and home made cakes. 

Our efforts towards getting the church approach road repaired are con-
tinuing and if anybody can help with materials and equipment  towards 
this end, then we would be extremely grateful.  

The next priority is to have an accessibility toilet installed in the church, 
which is of course essential to serve the needs of a wider community. 

An open meeting  with Rural Dean Kimberly Bohan concerning the fu-
ture of the church was held in the church on Saturday 12 February. At 
this meeting the current status of the church was the subject of some 
dispute.  

If you require more details of these discussions, then send us an e-mail. 

 

       fosc2021@outlook.com. 

 

Our next event is the first in a series of historical talks on a variety of 
subjects that we hope will be become a regular quarterly feature. 

 Beginning with an illustrated talk by FOSC: 

 

                 “ Stallingborough in Tudor Times” 
 

Wednesday 25 May in the Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Refreshments will be provided and all donations to FOSC are welcome.   

 

       fosc2021@outlook.com 
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Shaping Up Stallingborough 

 

 

Easter Fayre and Bonnet Competition 

Please join us at the Village Hall for some Easter-themed fun.  

Children are invited to make an Easter bonnet and bring it to the 

fayre to be in with a chance of winning a prize! 
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Children’s photography 

A Photograph of your choice. 

In the next newsletter I will give more details, we will as usual be delivering 
schedules to all houses in the village during August. Don’t forget it is an open 
show so tell all friends and family, all exhibitors are welcome. 

DROP IN COFFEE SHOP 

There is now a drop-in Coffee 
Shop every Tuesday morning at 

Stallingborough Village Hall 

9.45—11.45 am 

No need to book, just drop in and 
enjoy a coffee and a chat 
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PRODUCE SHOW 2022 

September 3rd
. 

Thank you to all who supported us last year. We felt it was very successful un-
der the circumstances.  This year we have decided  

to have a raffle and we hope to serve refreshment in the afternoon.  We have 
booked the hall for September 3rd 2022. And hope you will all support us.  We 
have started to organize the schedule and thought it a good idea to publish cer-
tain sections of the show, this will give you time to get your exhibits  ready. 

 

Handicraft 

A Piece of Embroidery (any medium) this includes cross stitch. 

A Greetings Card (any medium) 

A Hand Knitted item 

A Crocheted Item 

An Item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any Other Handicraft not included in the above class. 

Craft 

A Piece of Art (any medium) 

Something New from Something Old. 

Any Other Craft. 

Photography. 

All photographs not exceeding 7x5in/18x13cm, unless otherwise stated and to 
be taken by the exhibitor. 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird. 

Village Jubilee celebration . 

A Holiday Snap. 

In The Garden. 

A Photograph(any subject)not exceeding 10x8in/26x20cm 
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Litter Picks 

Our litter pick on 5th March was again successful; thank you to 

those who helped. The next litter pick will be Sunday 10th April 2 – 

4pm. We also hope you will join us in tidying up the field, pavilion 

and surrounding areas in preparation for the Jubilee celebrations. 

Our proposed date is Sunday 29th May 10:30am – 12 noon.  

 

The Big Jubilee Lunch 

 

Please note: We will have hot drinks and juice available but please 

supply your own food and any other drinks you may require  
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Hello Everyone, 

Isn’t it lovely to see all the spring flowers and hear the birds singing – 

spring has sprung! 

I think that everyone enjoyed our 100th birthday party in January. We 

had a delicious buffet and were entertained by Meadowsong a ladies 

choir. Our  celebratory cake was beautifully decorated by one of our 

members, Glenis Foster-Isaacs. 

The handmade flowers are now all attached to the large planter in 

the Community Garden (and are still attached after the three named 

storms we had recently!) It is a wonderful, colourful sight to behold, 

congratulations to all who contributed to the project, it was well 

worth the sleepless nights! 

On February 3rd Father Herbert Fadriquela told us about his work as 

the Humber Port Missionary at Immingham, he is also the chaplain 

for the ports of Felixstowe, Harwich, Grimsby, Goole, Hull, Ipswich 

and South Killingholme. He welcomes the seafarers, 90% of the 

things we use come to us by sea and there are 1.5 million seafarers 

around the world. He explained that the seafarers are some of the 

most unsung of workers in one of the most dangerous and lonely 

jobs. They face many difficulties including shipwreck, piracy and be-

ing forced to be away from home for up to twelve months. Often 

there is no internet connection and their ship can become like a pris-

on. Father Herbert’s job is to provide practical, spiritual and welfare 

assistance. 

We were let loose with clay at our March meeting- Pam Harrison 

showed us how to make hears, flowers etc to decorate and hang ei-

ther indoors or in the garden. Most ladies rolled out clay and pro-

duced decorated items which Pam took home to fire and will be re-

turned in time for our next meeting. It was a most enjoyable evening 

with lots of talking- just for a change!! 
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It is our AGM on April 7th, as there will be a lot of business we won’t be 

having a speaker. However, we will be holding our annual competitions on 

this evening and the categories are all connected to the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee Celebrations:- 

1, A4 poster, any medium. 

2. A small posy for the Queen 

3. 4 cup cakes 

The winner of each category will be awarded a £5 M&S gift card and the 

member with the most points over all three categories gets the honour of 

polishing the WI Rose Bowl for a year! 

Local elections on Thursday 5th May mean that the village hall will be used 

as a Polling Station so we are going on a visit to Immingham Museum for a 

guided tour and refreshments afterwards. 

Our meeting on Thursday 2nd June has been cancelled because of the 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations including the lighting of the beacon 

that evening. We will be having our meeting on Thursday 9th June instead 

when we will be holding a ‘Recipe fit for the Queen’ evening when mem-

bers will bring copies of their recipe and samples for others to taste. At the 

end of the evening the recipes will be collected in and made into a book-

let. 

We meet in the village hall at 7.30pm on the first Thursday of each month 

(except January and May). 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 


